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29 September 2020 
 
 

SF2017/281322; WST17/00197/11 
 

 
Manager 
Resource Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 

Attention: Mandana Mazaheri 
 
Dear Ms Mazaheri, 
 
SSD 9505: McPhillamys Gold Project, Blayney; Response to Submissions (RtS)  
 

Thank you for your email on 8 September 2020 forwarding RtS in relation to SSD 9505 to Transport for NSW 
(TfNSW) for comment. Reference is made to TfNSW’s previous submission in relation to this matter on 10 
October 2019 and Roads and Maritime’s (now TfNSW) submission dated 28 October 2019.  
 

The RtS has been reviewed and TfNSW comments made in the above-mentioned submissions stand, except 
where varied below:  
 

 The proponent wishes to use Dungeon Road as an early works/construction access to the site from the 
Mid-Western Highway (HW6), TfNSW has offered, and commenced entering into a Works Authorisation 
Deed with the proponent, prior to consent being granted, to expedite the construction of the new access 
treatment. TfNSW is willing to agree to this temporary access arrangement, on the basis that the use of 
Dungeon Road is limited to a maximum of six months after consent is granted. After this time, all vehicular 
access to the site is to be via the new vehicular access. Further, use of Dungeon Road is not permitted 
until a Traffic Management Plan is prepared by the proponent and endorsed by the Secretary of Planning.  
 

 The proponent has advised their desire for the land not to be consolidated into one title to allow the sale of 
farm land after the mine is closed. TfNSW will agree to this request on the basis that all existing accesses 
to the site from the Mid-Western Highway are closed to the satisfaction of TfNSW and Blayney Shire 
Council, for the duration of the mine life. New vehicular accesses to service future farm lots will need to be 
submitted for approval to Blayney Shire Council, when closure of the mine is known. 

 

Please forward a copy of the determination of this project to TfNSW at the same time it is sent to the applicant. 
Should you require further information please contact the undersigned on 02 6861 1453. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
Andrew McIntyre 
Manager Land Use Assessment 
Western 

 

 

 


